Review of Community Safety announced

Addressing Assembly Members in the Senedd, the Cabinet Secretary said he
intends to establish an Oversight Group to review current community safety
arrangements and to develop a shared vision for safer communities in Wales.

The Cabinet Secretary said:

“The safety and security of our communities has always been a
priority. That is why we are supporting our emergency services and
other agencies in building and strengthening their capability to
protect us from these risks.

“But the agenda is, by nature, complex. Legislation and policies
straddle devolved and non-devolved responsibilities. Seventeen
years of devolution have necessarily resulted in differences
between our policy approach and that of the UK Government. These
changes have brought new opportunities but have not all simplified
the context in which we work.

“Late last year, the Auditor General for Wales published a report
on Community Safety in Wales. The report reflected the complexities
of the agenda, highlighted some of the positive work within Wales
but also raised a number of matters. I believe the report provides
a valuable opportunity for us all to take stock.

“With the agreement of, and alongside, those key partners who hold
the levers for change, I am establishing an Oversight Group to
review the current arrangements. It will help to develop a shared
vision for safer communities in Wales that builds on the excellent
work already done or underway. This review will also take account
of the recommendations from the Auditor General for Wales. I want
the review to be ambitious in its thinking and develop a clear
vision for community safety that is robust, relevant and
responsive. A vision for the long term.”
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